

Direct Communications Unit 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF Tel: 020 7035 4848 Fax: 020 7035 4745 www.homeoffice.gov.uk

PRCBC, Migrants Resource Centre Derry House, 20 Penfold Street London NW8 8HJ



Reference: TRO/0004935/18

2 August 2018

Dear Ms Valdez-Symonds,

Thank you for your letter dated 3 April in relation to the British Nationality Act (Remedial) Order 2018. I am very sorry for the delay in replying.

You have asked what steps have been taken to mitigate the situation of individuals who are prevented from registering their citizenship as a result of the incompatibility. Until the Order comes into force, Home Office officials have been instructed that no immigration enforcement action can be taken against individuals who would otherwise qualify for British citizenship but for the incompatibilities identified in the British Nationality Act 1981.

Where we have been made aware of individuals affected by the incompatibility who do not have an immigration status, we have taken action to put them in a comparable position by granting indefinite leave to remain. This will ensure that they can work in the UK and are able to access public funds. For individuals who are overseas the impact may be on their ability to come to the UK. Where we are made aware of individuals affected, we will consider their individual circumstances on a case-by-case basis.

Yours sincerely,

S Pereira

Migrant Criminality Policy Team
European Migration & Migrant Criminality Policy Unit
Borders, Immigration & Citizenship System Policy Directorate
Borders, Immigration & Citizenship System & Europe Group
Home Office

E-mail: public.enquiries@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk

